
 
 

 

2023 RETURN OF EARNING SUBMISSION 

 

THE SUBMISSION OF THE RETURN OF EARNINGS BY EMPLOYERS FOR THE 2023 ASSESSMENT IS NOW 

OPEN FROM 1 APRIL 2024-30 JUNE 2024 

EMPLOYERS ARE ENCOURAGED TO SUBMIT THEIR RETUTNS THROUGH THE DEPARTMENT OF 

EMPLOYMENT AND LABOUR’S ROE ONLINE SYSTEM PLATFORM ACCESSIBLE AT www.labour.gov.za 

(click on the Online Services, ROE Online (cfonline.labour.gov.za) 

EMPLOYERS ARE ENCOURAGED TO SUBMIT ON THE PRESCRIBED DEADLINE TO AVOID PENALTIES 

FOR LATE SUBMISSION. 

For more information or any enquiry please call Customer Care: 0860 105 350/0800 321 322 or 

email at: cfcallcentre@labour.gov.za/cfenquiries@labour.gov.za 
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